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Brant Lake Improvement Association 
Meeting Minutes from June 20th, 2015 

Attendees: Karen Noonan, Craig Gaspar, Yvonne Ernster, David Gillespie, Dave Landry, Dave Philips, Bill Jensen,  Brad Rehfeldt, Becki Barz, Pat Baxter, Dave Phalen, Pat Leitheiser and Lisa Christenson.
*Not in attendance were Terry Mehlbrech, Dick Neish, Lucas Leitheiser, Barb Ketcham and John Monahan.
Call to Order: Meeting was called to order at 9:00 am by President Karen Noonan. 
Secretary’s Report: Pat Leitheiser presented the minutes from the meeting held 6-6-2015, which were reviewed by the board. A motion to approve the minutes as presented was made by Yvonne Ernster and seconded by Brad Rehfeldt. Motion Carried.
Treasurer's Report: No treasurer’s report was provided, no changes since the previous meeting. 
Some discussion was had with regards to Home Federal. It has become increasingly difficult to work with them, specifically when adding or removing individuals from the bank account and CD’s.  Karen will contact her friend Julie Nelson (SVP of business development at Home Federal) to discuss our issues. 

The bank is now requesting articles of incorporation for the BLIA for proof of our existence. Pat Leitheiser will work to find them. 
New Business:

Appointment of new board members and officers: A motion was made by Pat Baxter to appoint Barb Ketcham to the board of directors and Lisa Christenson as Treasurer of the BLIA. The motion was seconded by Dave Gillespie. Motion Carried. 

Slalom Course: Luke Decker wasn’t able to make the meeting. Pat Leitheiser will invite them to the next meeting. 

Surety Bond: Brad Rehfeldt presented that the cost of the bond is $100 annually for $10,000 in coverage. He will have is insurance agent apply for the bond on behalf of the BLIA.
Regular Committee Updates:

Membership / Directory: Discussion was had on each board member working to reach out to people in their area for directory updates and membership dues starting next year to help even the workload.  

It was asked, and confirmed that all BLIA board members need to individually pay for their own respective membership. They can’t be included under someone else E.G. Parents, property owners etc… even if they don’t own property themselves. 

Planning and Zoning: Nothing to report. 

Website: There was discussion around being more active with our Facebook page, and possibly linking it to the website for updates. Also still in need of an email group for all of the association members. We need to reach out to Madison Instant Print for this data. 
Lake Clean Up: Scheduled for 8-1-2015. Dave Anderson will take appliances, no electronics. This is indicated in the flyer. Pat Leitheiser has the flyer for 2015 and will get it to Becki to post on the website and email it to the board for distribution as we get closer to the date of the clean-up. 

Social: Discussion was had on narrowing down exactly what we want to do for this event. Dave Landry, Becki Barz, Karen Noonan and Craig Gaspar set up a sub-committee to help drive this event and see it through. They will contact the Shipwreck in hopes of them hosting, and working with us to put this on. 

A motion was made by Bill Jensen to spend up to $2000 on the social. The motion was seconded by Dave Phillips. Motion Carried. 

Additional Business:

Sign: Discussion was had with regards to possibly donating the sign to the Chester Area School or Chester Volunteer Fire Department. The goal, is to make the sign part of the community. They would store the sign indoors, and the BLIA could use it for our events. Dave Landry will meet with the school and fire department to iron out the details. 
NPO status: Brad Rehfeldt talked to an attorney, who advised we meet with an accountant. Karen will talk to Jerry Noonan. 

Next Meeting Date: July 25th, 9AM at the Old Farmhouse Café.
Adjournment: Bill Jensen made a motion to adjourn; the motion was seconded by Dave Philips. Motion Carried.

Meeting adjourned at 9:59 AM.
Respectfully Submitted,

Pat Leitheiser – BLIA Secretary
